

Emily Pfeister Eleuthera Bible Training Center Summer Staff

Praise the Lord!

- There were no hurricanes this summer, and we definitely got the rain we prayed for! Thank you for praying!
- Jessica Voss accepted the Lord as her Savior!
- There is a new set of people signed up to take classes from the center starting in September.

Prayer Requests

- Pray that the Lord leads me where He wants in the next year.
- Pray for the people of Eleuthera.
- Pray for the Voss family as they continue to minister full-time in Eleuthera.

LUTRA LETTERS

Volume 2, Issue 2

August 2004

An Awesome God

I definitely got to see the Lord work this summer! I am home now. I was excited to see my family and friends, but at the same time, it's always hard to leave Eleuthera. Since I have been back here, people keep saving that they are glad that I am doing what I always wanted to do. Thinking about it more, I am totally awed that the Lord has lead me to Eleuthera, and given me so much joy, even on the hard days. I count it a privilege to be working alongside the full-time missionaries in Eleuthera, and building relationships with the people there. God has been so good. I have gotten to see lives changed by the

love of the Lord. I have also been challenged to be patient and wait on the Lord when things go slower than I planned. I have learned that God's timing is the best. He changes people, l can't. I have had to remember that daily. We had a great finish to our summer Bible Study with the girls. We studied salvation all summer. I learned so much about the love the Lord has for us. My heart was burdened more and more for the girls to understand this love. I am still praying. Please continue to pray for them. It's easy to let



things go back to the way they were after summer and Bible study is over.

The Lord is so good to us. Don't forget to remember Him in the business of the days.

Mud and Nail Guns...the Perfect Combination



Not only did I build up my muscles mixing concrete in July, I also learned how to build walls, and use a nail gun! I have to admit, I was a little scared at first, but I have mastered the art of shooting nails! We finished framing the inside walls in

July. Not only that, but we poured the breezeway in between the buildings, and spackled more of the outside walls. We are on our way to the goal! Pray that the Lord will lead more teams to finish the work in the next year!



My Address: 40 Center St. Cedarville, OH 45314

Phone: 937-766-9109
E-mail: emilypfeister@hotmail.com
If you would like to receive my
newsletters by e-mail, please e-mail
me and let me know.

Matthew 28:19 Go, and make disciples, of every nation....

Glass Window Bridge: The Caribbean Sea on one side, the Atlantic Ocean on the other! It's the narrowest part of the island, only the width of the bridge.

Well, right now I am living in an apartment in Cedarville. I am currently looking for a job here. Pleas also be praying for my boyfriend, Ryan, who is starting seminary at Dallas Theological Seminary this fall. I'm looking forward to seeing where the Lord leads us both in ministry in the future. He's a wonderful guy, who also has a huge heart for missions, and Eleuthera. The Lord is teaching me more about His faithfulness, and He's teaching me that I need to completely depend on Him for everything. He sure has been good to me. Thank you all for your support. I am hoping to return to Eleuthera this winter when the Cedarville team goes. I miss the people there so much already! Your prayers for the people of Eleuthera are being answered every day. I am so glad you all are a part of the ministry there. I can't tell you how encouraging it is to know you're praying for me and Eleuthera. I look forward to seeing the Lord work even more.

God Bless, Emily Pfeister





Training Up Leaders

In the month of July, we had a team from Southside, South Carolina come to do ministry at the Training Center. That week was amazing! On top of construction and VBS every day, they also held Children's Ministry Training, and a Marriage Seminar. They also did basketball camp in the evenings! It was amazing to see the Lord work! We had about 12 people show up for the children's ministry training. They were taught how to do lessons, and drama, puppets, songs, and games to tie everything from lessons together. These teachers have never had the opportunity to have training like this. We gave them materials like puppets and games that they can take back to their churches and share as well. It was so fun to watch them get excited about children's ministry! There is a huge need on the island for this type of ministry.

On Thursday evening of that week, they held a marriage seminar at the training center. We had about 5 couples attend. Brian and Sue Onkin taught the couples about what the Bible says about marriage, and how to have a Christ-centered relationship. They learned how to love and serve their spouse as the Bible teaches. While all this was going on, the he teenagers held the basketball camp. The guys of Eleuthera love basketball, and it's a huge ministry opportunity! We had guys come to the camp that had never been to the training center before. The guys learned not only basketball skills, but also how to be a team player. They also got to learn from godly guys who they could look up to. After each day's camp, they learned about the love God has for them. It's a small step in the journey.

I'm an Aunt!

I would like to welcome Noah David Pfeister into the world! He was born May 14, and I just got to see him for the first time this last weekend. He's wonderful! I have already decided that he should be a missionary to Eleuthera when he grows up. Well, either that or if the Lord leads him somewhere else, I guess that would be okay too!

